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After such a long dry summer we have certainly had a fair amount of rain over the past few months.  I wonder what the winter will bring?

The new lawn behind the car park on the upper field is looking good and the opening BBQ at the beginning of September was a great success.  The weather was fine and about 40 adults and children enjoyed the convivial atmosphere and freshly cooked food.  Many thanks to all who helped and brought along the food and cakes for all to share,  

Remember that this lawn is a common area for everyone to use and if you want to get together with other plotholders or invite some friends then you can use this space or the established lawn on the lower field (probably not now but next spring or summer!).  Just please make sure that you clear up properly afterwards.

Despite the prediction of miserable weather on November 5th over 60 people including children came to the bonfire party on the lower field.  Joan McConn had lit the pathway with nightlights in bottles and Jeff Hollingworth supervised the lighting of the bonfire.  He and Anne O`Sullivan and Charlotte Stockley then did sterling work cooking at the BBQ while the rest of us enjoyed the mulled wine, home-made marshmallows and cakes.  At 8pm we had a grandstand view of the large firework display at Kingsmeadow before setting off some of our own.  The event was greatly enjoyed by all and eventually, as the last party goers left at about 10pm, the torrential rains began.  

Although the work party weekends in October and November achieved a considerable amount, the tasks that I outlined in the August Newsletter were not all fully completed.  Many of the usual volunteers did sterling work, but if more members had been available on each of the weekends then even more would have been accomplished.  The work carried out included the following:

(a) The compost toilet.  Joan and I researched and designed the toilet after a season of visiting a number of such toilets on allotments in the south of England.  Ian Turnbull has done most of the construction work (well over 4 work party days) with help from Mike Lapworth,  Pascal Boulvais, Tony Pell and myself. The structure is now complete and awaits the final fitting out before we arrange a grand opening.

(b) The gate between fields.  Paul Gauk cut away part of the fence between the lower and upper fields and with the help of Gordon Bell, Paul Naylor and myself erected two steel gateposts, welding the fence to them; we then concreted them in.  He is now making the gate, which will be fitted shortly and will be padlocked with the normal allotment key.

(c) Work was also carried out on improving the common pathways and the parking area, clearing abandoned plots, trimming hedges and planting some more native hedging species. Also, some new bird nest boxes have gone up on the lower field and we now have (at least) three bug hotels on site – all five star!

In addition to those mentioned above the following members (in no particular order) helped at the work parties – Catherine and Tom Morrell, Linda Moore, Lionel Luxon, Ann O’Sullivan, Jeff Hollingworth, Joan McConn, Sidney Mygind, Charlotte Stockley, Maria Outrim, Ruth Green and Sue, Camilla Sykes, Robin Noble and his boys, Eric Chasseray, Alan Logan, Marc Woodall, Fay and Tim Hart, Joan and David Coy, Pat Marchant, .Andy Watters, and Deborah Rose.    If I have inadvertently left anyone out please accept my apologies.  

Remember that these are your allotments and some effort by all members is essential for them to be a success.  If you have not helped in these or any of the previous work parties the committee and I hope that you will be able to do so in future ones next year.  

Many thanks to the plotholders who have paid their plot fees for 2011 on time.  If you have not yet paid then a prompt cheque to Rebecca would be greatly appreciated. I would just like to remind you that if you have a friend or partner working your plot with you (and they are not a named plotholder) they can still have the benefits of AGAA membership by becoming an associate member for a subscription of only £5pa.  The application form can be downloaded from the website, or obtained from Jeff Hollingworth.  

Last August, the Committee carried out an inspection of all the plots on the site and contacted those members whose plots were the cause of some concern.  This process has enabled us to free up five poorly worked plots which will be made available to people who are on the waiting list (which currently stands at over 50).  Please remember that the Rules require plots to be at least 50% worked in the first year and 75% in the second.  All existing tenancies will be entering their second or third year in 2011 and so the higher 75% requirement of cultivation will apply to every existing member next year.

Although it has been mild until now the season of frost and snow will soon be upon us. The water supply to the taps and dip tanks will be turned off on Monday 6 December so if you need any water (unlikely I know!) then please get it by then.  The water will be turned back on again in the Spring once the danger of freezing the pipes has passed.

There have been recent deliveries of wood chippings and horse manure to the allotments.  Please help yourselves freely to as much chippings as you need for paths, mulching etc.  If you are already part of the manure scheme or wish to join it please pay the annual £5 subscription for manure directly to me at 9 Grove Lane or at the allotments.  The scheme runs from October of each year and entitles you to 30/40 barrows of manure annually.  As I have to pay for the deliveries (in cases of Fosters lager) the subscription receipts must cover the costs.  At present there are a number of past scheme members who have not yet paid, so I would be grateful for receipts as soon as possible.

Copies of the latest issue of the NASLG magazine `Allotment and Leisure Gardener` are now available to borrow in the two communal sheds.

Finally, the Committee and I would like to wish everyone a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.  We hope that you will have plenty of allotment sprouts and other vegetables for your Christmas dinner and that next year your allotment will produce an even more bountiful crop.

Karol Smal

Chairman

On behalf of the AGAA Committee

